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The Grace Foundation Trust, guided by our motto "Delivering wellbeing to the community," has initiated an ambitious healthcare infrastructure project despite resource constraints. Our mission is to establish a comprehensive health facility that addresses the pressing medical needs of both the Momo Division community and Cameroon as a whole.
Project Overview
The planned healthcare facility encompasses a total area of 55 metres by 50 metres, representing a significant infrastructural investment. While the financial requirements are substantial, we firmly believe in the principle that every significant journey begins with a single step. In response to the ongoing "Anglophone crisis" and its impact on community health needs, we have adopted a phased approach to the project's implementation. 
Current Progress
In line with our strategic approach, we have:
1. Initiated construction of the foundation of approximately one third of the facility, which, when completed, will serve immediate healthcare needs.
2. Procured essential building materials including:
Gravel
Sand
Stones
Construction rods
Project Specifications
Total planned facility: 2,750 square metres (comprising 4 sections)
Completed foundation of approximately 800 square metres.
Construction period: March 3rd, 2024 - July 16th, 2024 (4 months)
Context and Significance
This development comes at a crucial time when: 
· The Anglophone crisis has increased healthcare demands in local communities.
· Operational health facilities are limited in number.
· There is a shortage of medical doctors available to serve community needs.

Achievement and Future Outlook
The successful completion of the initial 800-square-metre foundation represents a significant milestone, particularly given our financial constraints. However, to fully realize our vision of providing quality healthcare in an appropriate facility, considerable work remains. While the financial obligations are substantial, we believe they are achievable through a methodical, piece-by-piece approach to project completion.
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This report documents the initial phase of our healthcare facility development project, highlighting both achievements and ongoing needs in our mission to enhance community healthcare access.
